	[image: image1.png]08y
% Oy B¢l

Ministry
of Justice





	May 2019


Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) Request – 190430014
Thank you for your request in which you asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):  
I am making a freedom of information request for the following:

- The most recent figures available for the number of prisoners who are foreign nationals and have served at least half their required custodial sentence
Your request has been handled under the FOIA.
I can confirm that the MoJ holds the information that you have requested and I have provided it in the attached Table 1, which shows the Foreign National Offender (FNO) prison population serving determinate sentences of known length, and whether they had served at least half of their custodial sentence, as at 31 March 2019 (latest currently available); England & Wales.

Please note that the figures presented in the table only include those prisoners sentenced to a determinate sentence i.e. a sentence whose length is fixed, and so excludes those sentenced to life imprisonment and those sentenced to Imprisonment for Public Protection (IPP) because those types of sentences do not have a fixed duration and it is therefore not possible to determine a half-way point for them.
The vast majority of determinate sentenced offenders have an automatic release provision (with licence conditions) at their sentence half-way point, we have interpreted the request as those who have served at least half of the custodial element of their sentence. For example, for an offender serving a 12-year determinate sentence (with 6 years in custody and the remaining 6 years on licence) they had served at least 3 years of this sentence as at 31 March 2019.
The government is absolutely committed to removing Foreign National Offenders from the UK and any foreign national who comes to our country and abuses our hospitality by breaking the law should be in no doubt of our determination to deport them. More than 45,000 Foreign National Offenders have been removed from the UK since 2010, with almost 6,000 removed in 2017/18, and we continue to work closely with international governments to increase the number of offenders removed. 
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